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Tadley School PTA

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 17th October 2013

Present:
Melissa Stroud, Justine Woods, Amanda Davies, Dan Wirth, Sam Ford, Naomi Clegg, Helen Robinson, Clare Hawkins, Jim Lees-Smith, Olivia Doyle and Rhoda Elvin.
1. 
Apologies for absence:
Jo Baldwin, Helen McIntyre, Jackie Wood, Su Potter, Lucy Edwards, Lauren Purnell, Anna Jones, Lisa Glasspool, Paul Roberts, Christine McGarvie, Caroline Nash, Kay Meakes, Emma McHale and Mike Paine.
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting:
Approved 
3.  
Treasurer’s Report

There is £4,437 in the current account and £28,265 in the savings account on the 14th October 2013. Coffee mornings went well, and cost us approximately £60. To date, £390 has been received for Christmas stalls.

The books have been audited by My Taylor, and with no issues being found, they will be submitted to the charity commission. Thank you to Mr Taylor

Christine has purchased the display board (£133.20) which will be used at the craft fair.

Christine has set up internet banking, but will not be able to make electronic payments. PTA UK state that these need dual authority – two people logging in to approve transactions. Our current bank will not provide this facility, unless a premium bank account is used. Christine will look into an alternative provider. ACTION Christine

Naomi asked why the Year 2 parents were asked for £1 donation for an activity, and whether this is something that the PTA could fund. It was decided that each year group would be given £200 to use to offer a reduction on a school trip or to pay for an outside agency to come in for a topic-related talk or activity. APPROVED

4.  
Coffee Morning Feedback 

The coffee mornings seem well attended on the whole. The younger years seemed more popular, and it was suggested to combine the year groups in KS2 – 3 & 4, 5 & 6. Parents that attended were able to talk to teachers and LSAs, as well as PTA members and other parents. Melissa expressed her thanks to the members who helped to organise the drinks, and to Amanda for the purchases.

5.  
Christmas Craft Fair
The school has changed the date of the non-uniform, and this may need to be made clearer to parents. This could be through both a flyer and ParentMail.

Help is needed on Monday 11th November at 6pm for the pre-fair organisation: wrapping, ticketing and sorting. There will be a meeting also run during this meeting. If you can help let Melissa know.
Friday 15th November is the setting-up of the fair – all hands on deck. This will start from the end-of-school until around 9pm for some. There will be the grotto to sort, furniture to be moved and tombolas to be arranged. If you can help, whether straight away or after work, then let Melissa know.
Stalls: Clare has this in hand. To date 20 double and 22 single tables have been booked. Discussion is on-going about the best placement for the sellers.
PTA room: The tombolas will be confirmed on the inspection of donations, but should include the Teddy tombola, Kids tombola, smellies tombola and adults tombola.
Craft Room: This is to be run by representatives from local pre-schools. Annette will provide the activities.
Raffle: Lucy has been working hard. Some of the prizes include a driving experience at Thruxton, £100 cash, paintballing, Spa Day and a Lush basket. The tickets will be delivered ready to be sent out before half term. Thank you to Lucy.
Bouncy Castle: Jim asked if this would be needed. The school will have to decide where this could go. In the FS playground would require the removal of all the toys. Year 2 playground is a possibility as it would also draw families to that end of the school. Rhoda will discuss with Jackie.
Music: Suitable Christmas CDs will be needed for the Craft Room, and the PA system needs to be operational in the hall. Rhoda will ask Shane if he is able to help set this up. ACTION Rhoda
Catering: Amanda wondered if there was a way that hot bacon and sausage rolls could be offered – possibly using a griddle. Jackie needs to be consulted with reference to Health and Safety.
Grotto: As Caroline is unable to be there to complete the setting-up of the grotto this needs to be overseen by someone else. This is a long job, and needs a team of volunteers to help get it done. If you're interested in helping then let Melissa know. Also, we are looking for santas and elves. Again, let Caroline or Melissa know if you are keen. Helen and Caroline will do the shopping after Halloween.
100 Club: Jim will run this. The current decision will be to tell the parents about the club and how it works before the fair. Money does not have to be handed over at the fair, but can be put into the PTA box. The first draw will be in December, with 50% going to the school and the other 50% be donated as prizes. ACTION Jim
6.  
Future Events

Caroline provided the questions for the Christmas challenge. Melissa will sort out certificates and go into school to present them, including one for the child who raises the most money.

As Justin was not at the meeting, a decision could not be made about the PTA award.

7.  
Funding Request
Miss Wheaton requested £300 to purchase equipment to develop the gross motor skills of the KS1 children. It was felt that this was a small amount for the type of equipment required – balance beams etc – and the PTA felt that if more was needed this would be possible. APPROVED

Miss Wheaton requested £1,000 to purchase new levelled reading material for KS2. This has been successfully implemented in KS1. Books are consumable and therefore need replacing, plus the school would like to offer a wider range of books to encourage all readers. APPROVED

8.  
Any Other Business
The constitution states that 50% of the committee has to vote on all decisions. This did raise questions over the exact definition of this. A possible solution will be the trustees, a list which will have to be checked that only current members are on it. It should also be possible to vote by proxy if not able to attend a meeting. This will be discussed at a later date.

9.  
Date of Next Meeting
Monday 11th November 2013, during Christmas Fair preparations. Meeting finished 21.05
